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Dear Chairman Binz and Commissioners Tarpey and Baker:

At The Citizens' Think Tank on Growing a Legacy Economy we focus on two means to create an economy we can be proud to pass on to our children, an economy that solves problems faster than it creates them:

   1. Accurate and accessible information; and

   2. Complete pricing that internalizes the externalities.

Today you will be engaging in an important discussion that we hope will lead to more accurate and accessible information - transparency - first on our Xcel/PSCo bills and ultimately on all Colorado utility bills. Transparency is critical to a capitalist economy where (theoretically) rational decision-making informs free markets. Without transparency there can be no rational decision-making and no truly free markets. And without transparency throughout our economy, we believe, the economic system whose free market-driven entrepreneurial spirit has lifted billions of people out of poverty is at risk of collapse.

Lest anyone think reference to collapse is hyperbole, let us just mention Bear-Sterns, Merrill-Lynch, AIG, Citi, GM, Chrysler, et al. Without oversimplifying, it is laser-accurate to say that lack of transparency is at the heart of our current economic crisis. We advocated for transparency before the current economic crisis and suspect lack of transparency will also be at the heart of our next economic crisis. Understanding this drives our advocacy for transparency throughout our economy, including ultimately on all utility bills, including those of co-ops and munis, by requiring that FUEL MIX and EMISSIONS information be presented in an easy-to-understand format on both paper and electronic bills.

Lack of transparency on utility bills might seem far removed from the current economic crisis, apart from the common theme of transparency. However, we believe now is the time to prevent the next economic crisis, which could very well be triggered by climate disruption or peak oil/natural gas/coal or the growing costs of countries’ global military presence to assure the flow of these resources, or the intersection of these issues. That is why transparency is imperative throughout our economy, including utility bills - so the market can drive the transition to a sustainable energy economy with minimal disruption and dislocation.

We note two recent items from The Wall Street Journal to underscore just how mainstream the issues of transparency, carbon footprint labeling, and decarbonizing utilities have become:

   1. An entire section on carbon footprints ("Six Products, Six Carbon Footprints", October 6, 2008) and

   2. Another entire section, "The CEO Council" report to the President-elect (November 24, 2008) with Energy and Environment sector recommendations led by: "1. Comprehensive energy and environment policy" and "2. Decarbonize the power sector."

Transparency is mainstream and imperative to the vitality of our economy, and we encourage you to take this important action in support of growing a Legacy Economy by supporting fuel mix and emissions information on utility bills.

Sincerely,

Gerry Todd

The Citizens' Think Tank on Growing a Legacy Economy
